HOWDEN TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities Committee held on Tuesday 14 March 2017 at 7:15 pm in the Town Council meeting room, 17 Bridgegate, Howden

Present: 
Councillors R Drury (Chair), A Morris, H Roberts, A Wilson
Apologies:
Councillors C Burton, R Hart, A Shone

Clerk:

Allison Milner

Min 418
Declaration of interest

418.1
Cllr Wilson declared a non-pecuniary interest in minute 424 as he was employed by RD Webster and undertook fact finding on behalf of the Council.

418.2
No dispensations were requested/granted.

Min 419
Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes of the meeting of 10 January 2017 were approved as a true record.

Min 420
Derwent Play Park


Three quotes had been obtained for the removal of the sand and replacing with soft pour, an associated ground works.  The amounts quoted were £3,826 from DCM, £4,295 from Soft Surfaces and £4,657 from RTC Safety.  The Clerk instructed DCM to proceed with the works and it was planned to start during week commencing 27 March 2017.  DCM reported it was expected to take two days.
Min 421
Marsh Review

421.1
The Clerk had met with Richard Laverack from ERYC regarding rubbish being tipped on the Marsh at the bottom of gardens.  He had visited the residents concerned and was satisfied that one house was tipping on its own garden.  The second resident had stated that the rubbish he’d left on the Marsh was branches he’d removed from a tree which was overhanging his garden and he was very concerned it would cause damage to his property.  The Clerk confirmed that this had never been reported to the Town Council and was instructed to obtain advice and a quote from a tree surgeon.  
421.2
It was agreed to have a working day on the Marsh on either the last Sunday in March or the first in April.
Min 422
Christmas Lights
All new lights had been received and Cllr Morris had kindly put the plugs on and tested them.  Cllrs Drury and Morris arranged to take them out of the Council offices and put them in storage.  The Clerk informed members of the Committee that the events licence had been received and was valid for 5 years.
Min 423
Minster Railings

It was agreed that Cllr Drury would organise with Mr Clarke the rubbing down and painting of the Minster Railings as it was going to cost over £3000 for an ironmonger to undertake the works.  It was agreed to purchase a Finger sander along with sand belts for the sanding down of the rails. Cllr Drury and the Clerk were asked to find best price and purchase.
Min 424
Replacement Tractor
Cllr Drury had discussed with three machinery providers the specification of tractor needed to work with equipment the Council already had.  After taking advice, the specification matched that of a New Holland Boomer 40 or a Kubota STW40.  Cllr Drury obtained three quotes for this specification.  They are as follows:-
RD Webster – Boomer 40 - £13,300 (This included £1500 part exchange. As the Council is not VAT registered, it cannot be offered an amount plus VAT for the part exchange).

Russell Group – Kubota STW 40 - £17,500 (This included £1000 part exchange) and

Farmstar Ltd – Kubota STW 40 -  £15,990 (No part exchange offered).

The Committee agreed to proceed with the purchase of the Boomer 40 from RD Webster Ltd as best value.  The Clerk was instructed to proceed.

Min 425
Bernard’s Bench

Cllr Drury informed the Committee that he and his family wished to gift the bench to the Town.  The Committee agreed to adopt the bench and list it on its Asset Register.  ERYC to be informed of its situation.
Min 426
Date of next meeting

9 May 2017.
The meeting closed at 8:20 pm.



